THE QUEEN'S UNIVERSITY BELFAST

5 May 1962

Dear Brian,

Thank you very much for your letter. Yes, I'll be delighted to serve as President. I feel at a slight disadvantage not having previously been a committee member, but I hope I'll soon get the hang of things.

I saw Jordi Carbonell in Barcelona not long ago: he's in England at the moment and was hoping to come to Nottigham. Perhaps you've already seen him by now, in which case he'll have explained the plan for a Congress of Catalan culture which they're hoping to have in Barcelona sometime during the next academic year. Obviously everything depends on whether they get police permission, but it will be a fine thing if it comes off.

Best wishes to Beth and the children,

Yours ever,

